Borough Council Regular Meeting October 8, 2019

The regular meeting of Windber Borough Council was called to order by Windber Borough Council President, Mike Bryan at 7:00 p.m.

Pledge of Allegiance.

The following Council Members were present: Mike Bryan, John Holden, Pete LaMonaca, Dr. Doug Ledney, Joe Pallo, and James Spinos. Mr. Furmanchik, Borough Manager was available through telecommunications. Mayor, Mike Thomas and Attorney, Joseph Green were present. Ron Mash was absent.

Approval Minutes

A motion was made by Mr. Spinos and seconded by Mr. Pallo to approve the Minutes of September 10, 2019. One absent, Mr. Mash. Motion carried.

Recognition Visitors

Mr. Paczek from EAD's Engineering presented an engineering report to council.

STORM SEWER SYSTEM

- 1. **Storm System Improvements Project** Improvements to the storm sewer system on 17th Street near Baumgardner Avenue and on 29th Street.
 - a. **Estimated Project Cost** The total estimated project cost has been updated to \$240,790 after completion of preliminary design. The cost estimate is attached.
 - b. **Permits** It has been determined that a DEP General Permit for an outfall replacement will be required for the project.
 - c. **Timeline** It is recommended to advertise for bids in early 2020 and plan for construction in early spring.

Mr. Paczek met with Dave the Public Works foreman after the last meeting and walked through the proposed projects on 17th and Baumgardner and Jackson Avenue. He then created a second proposal. On 29th Street they will be replacing everything right below Graham Avenue to the outfall. There is a 12" pipe there now that goes into an inlet at the bottom of 29th Street. There are a couple of catch basins with 6" pipes coming out that tie into that and then there is an 18" pipe to the outfall. We are looking at making that at least 18" down to the first intersection and then 24" down to the outfall. That should give us twice the capacity we currently have.

Mr. Paczek said we were hoping to leave that 18" pipe to the outfall but after we started designing it we realized quickly that the inlet at the bottom of the street, the invert on the bottom side of it is so shallow that we could not increase the pipe size going up the hill. We would not have enough cover going over the pipe. We determined at that point that we need to replace that 18" down to the outfall. The 18" was getting us what we call a two-year storm but if we put a 24" in we can handle a 10-year storm.

The downside is we need an outfall permit from DEP. That will slightly delay the project we were hoping to do this year. We should have no problem getting the permit, but it takes a few months and we should be able to start the project in early March of next year.

Mr. Paczek said the other aspect of the project on Baumgardner and 17th Street there are four inlets there in bad shape. The two inlets on Baumgardner have a 6" and 12" pipe that comes out. We are looking at increasing that to 15". In looking at the main line that comes down it is currently 12" or 15" and we will make that 15" and travel down to an inlet at the bottom.

What was originally in the scope was a little bit more. We were going to add a catch basin on the other side of the street as well and when we met with public works, they felt that was something they could handle so we pulled that out of the contract as well. In addition to that was a little bit of work on Catherine that had been identified and public works will also take care of that.

Mr. Paczek said the total cost we are looking at now is \$240,790.00 and includes an estimated construction cost of \$183,900.00. The way we estimate these is we look at recent bids we have received from similar projects and take an average bid price. We suspect this is a high estimate and once it is said and done, we should have less into it than this.

The engineering services contingencies we always assume at 10% in case something goes wrong. The engineer fee is \$22,500. The outfall permit is estimated at \$4,000 but we feel it could be less. The inspection fees were estimated at us having someone there full-time but there is a chance the borough could relieve us.

Mr. Paczek said we're hoping to get it done this year but in order to do it right we will have to begin early spring. He had several drafts of plans with him if anyone would like to review them he will leave them in the borough office.

Mr. Paczek said we will bid this out in January or February and should not have any problem obtaining the permit from DEP.

Mark Gyurik

Mr. Gyurik said you are increasing the outfall with a 24" line. He said the way he understood it now during heavy storm periods the stream is above the outfall so how is that going to affect it. Will it back up?

Mr. Paczek said during some serous flooding events that maybe the case. It still gives us more capacity even if the stream backs up at that point there will still be flow coming out. To design a storm system for events where the stream is that high isn't feasible. We are probably looking at a 100- or 50-year storm. How often does that happen.

Mr. Serrian said every time. He said he lives right there and once that water covers the outlet pipe it just shuts the flow off, and all the water continues down the road to his place. Its not the diameter of the pipe but the exit of the pipe. It is not flowing with the stream. There needs to be an elbow, so it continues with the flow and a breather, so it sucks air and is pushing it through. Once it hits the merge it is done.

Mr. Paczek said even if the values are merged the increased storage will help us. Even if it is backing up halfway in the pipe. Mr. Serrian said no, it will cover the whole pipe. Mr. Paczek said even if the stream is at that point, we will get more flow out of there.

Mr. Paczek said with this project we cannot stop Seese Run upstream from backing up any more than it is. With what flood regulations that are in place now the flooding should be mitigated over time. Act 167 was put in place in 2010 and regulates development and even existing purpose area. If a developer builds on, they are required to treat some of that. Mr. Serrian asked if they would be grandfathered in? Mr. Paczek said no, when you do a new project even your existing, is part of that. If you are developing a project, then you must look at the retention. There is nothing Windber Borough can do to keep the streams from backing up at that point more than it already has.

Mr. Gyurik asked if there was any consideration in putting an outfall at the end of 28th instead of 29th. At the bottom of 28th there is a catch basin there that handles all the water. It gets what comes down Jackson and 28th. The reason he is asking because of the change in elevation. Mr. Paczek said that is not something he looked at but we have a couple of months and he can look at it.

Mr. Gyurik asked if the flow meters were installed last week. Mr. Paczek said Paint Township authorized the agreement for the installation of flow meters from their sanitary system to the interceptor on Jackson Avenue and as soon as they come in, we will put them in. Mr. Gyurik said Paint Township said they would be installed last week. Mr. Paczek said they may have said that, but the meters have not arrived yet.

Dave Palko

Mr. Palko said on 17th Street part of his yard is sinking, and it is from the pipe at the upper end of Bob Lehman's catch basin. It comes across and very seldom is there water down there. He thinks the pipe is broken. Mr. Palko asked if the borough is going to take care of that? Mr. Paczek said they are aware that pipe has an issue and they said they will take the direction to fix that.

Mr. Lehman asked what is going to be done on Catherine? Mr. Paczek said they are going to replace all four catch basins and there is some curbing that can be added, and public works will take care of that. He said that intersection above it is not handling water very well and we are trying to capture it at the intersection and get it in the piping, increase the pipe size and keep it in the ground.

Mrs. Palko

Mrs. Palko asked, wouldn't DEP want to check out where the water is coming from up above, where the township is? Mr. Paczek said DEP is very reluctant to get involved with flooding issues. They typically defer it to the municipalities. There are some sediment issues but that would be a public works issue for Paint Township. Mr. Paczek said you can file a complaint and see if they will take issue with it, but he has not had great luck with DEP acting with flooding issues. Mr. Palko said we may have to get our congressmen involved.

Mr. Palko said he has only been here seven years and his ground has dropped at least a foot. He has things he wants to do, like level off the property but if it keeps on sinking it will just tear apart. We must get it stopped. Mrs. Palko said there is something clogging that pipe which is causing our property to sink.

Mr. Furmanchik said he spoke to our public works foreman today and we will make sure something is done up there before the rain season begins next spring. Also, he will have Dave get a pipe camera in there and see where the pipe collapse is so we know exactly where the pipe is broken.

Mr. Furmanchik said at the last meeting citizens were asked to file a complaint with DEP and he also chased down the person from DEP who deals with our area by the name of Lisa Milsop. When he told her what was going on in these areas and that we believe a lot of it to be the fault of Paint Township and how they have not stuck to their promises to clean out these catch basins and do their part she said she was sorry, but they do not have any concerns over storm water just mostly sewage. When he told her about the situation on Jackson Avenue, she said there was only one complaint filed and no mention of the situation with raw sewage. He told her exactly what has been happening and that the residents have photographs to verify sewage, toilet paper and the likes of the sanitary system and she said she would take the steps to consult Paint Township. Again, echoing Attorney Green's sentiments from the last meeting, she said it would be nice if you had a larger participation from the neighbors. Tell the residents to file complaints. That gives so much more leverage.

Mr. Gyurik said he did file a complaint on September 14^{th,} and he has a copy of the transcript, and mentioned sewage multiple times. Jim Serrian got a response from DEP and he just received a response acknowledging his complaint, but they have not gotten back to him. Mr. Furmanchik said that is good that he mentioned sewage. Mr. Serrian said he also mentioned sewage. Mr. Furmanchik said he spoke to DEP September 16. Mr. Holden said she might not have seen the others at the time Mr. Furmanchik spoke to her. Mr. Furmanchik said he would follow up with her.

Mr. Paczek continued with his report.

- 2. **Asset Management Plan** All field mapping is complete. Preparation of the plan is in progress.
- 3. Municipal Separate Storm Sewer System (MS4) NPDES Permit Expires on March 15, 2023.
 - a. **Stormwater Management Program Manual** Revisions to the SWMP Manual, as required by the MS4 Permit, should be completed after completion of the Storm Sewer System AMP.
 - b. **Pollution Reduction Plan Implementation** Implementation of the PRP is ongoing.
 - c. 2019 Annual Status Report- Submitted to PA DEP on September 27, 2019.

SANITARY SEWER SYSTEM

1. **2019 DCED Sewer Grants** - Grant applications are now being accepted by DCED for water and sewer projects. Replacement of the sanitary sewers located in the municipal roadway's tributary to Jackson Avenue between 28th Street and Village Street is a recommended project to apply for the funding.

The project is currently estimated to cost roughly \$300,000. If awarded, the program would cover 85% of the total project cost, resulting in a local match requirement of \$45,000.

Applications are being accepted till December 13 so at the November meeting council would have to sign a resolution to apply. Mr. Furmanchik said this project is very well documented. Mr. Paczek said they feel it would be a great help in applying for the grant to have the documentation and photos from the residents. Mr. Gyurik said he would give Mr. Paczek his photos to use.

A motion was made by Mr. Holden and seconded by Mr. Spinos to apply for a small water and sewer grant. One absent, Mr. Mash. Motion carried.

2. **Asset Management Plan** - Field mapping is complete. Preparation of the plan is in progress.

FLOOD PROTECTION PROJECT

- 1. **Flood Protection Rehabilitation Project** Includes replacement of five conduit pipes, removal of sediment from the existing debris basin, management of Japanese Knotweed growth along the levee, and the completion of a hydraulic analysis of the entire Flood Protection Project. Total estimated project cost is \$500,000.
 - a. **Project Funding** -An application for a Flood Mitigation Program Grant through the PA DCED was submitted in May 2019. A grant was not awarded.
- 2. **CCTV Inspection** A CCTV inspection of the levee conduit pipes was completed in May 2019.
- 3. **Army Corps Inspection** -The U.S. Army Corps of Engineers inspection of the Flood Protection Project took place on September 4, 2019. We are now awaiting a determination as to whether the current "Unacceptable" rating can be removed after the now completed grouting of abandoned levee Pipe 19.

Jim Serrian

Mr. Serrian said he wanted to address the 24" outfall pipe. He said DEP did get back to to him and Ms. Milsop had left a lengthy message on his phone. She said that stormwater was nothing they could get into. She said it was privately owned and it is out of their jurisdiction. She said she spoke to the borough manager.

Mr. Furmanchik asked Mr. Serrian if she said anything about the sanitary sewer? Mr. Serrian said she said there was nothing they could do because it was a private system and had to be taken up with municipalities.

Mr. Serrian said this is the Windber Area Authority's. Where is their concern in this? Aren't they concerned that they have manhole lids blowing off in town and their name is attached to that? We have a lot of pictures we are going to share with DEP and if they are not going to do something, we will share them on social media or any other place.

Mr. Serrian asked where is Windber Area Authority? Even Paint Township believes their sewage system is getting infiltration. They are willing to put in and pay for flow meters. If they believe that case that strongly why isn't Windber Area Authority jumping on this and checking to make sure someone is not tapped into their system to overflow it and carry it to the people downstream. We pay for that system. Every time it rains back valves close. We cannot use our toilets, take a shower or do laundry.

Mr. Serrian said the Windber Area Authority needs to show up at these meetings and get involved and help us fight this. If not cut them off and don't allow them to tap in. There are probably laws that say you can't do that, but they need to come within the ordinances where their systems aren't leaking like crazy.

Mr. Serrian said the other thing was the runoff. DEP said we must go through Keith Largent. They have already dealt with Keith Largent and that is why we have this situation. He has governed that development. How do we get assistance from someone playing the same game? He is involved with Ramblin Hills, maybe even Windber Area Authority, who knows. We are going to have to take a different course because there is no help here.

Mr. Serrian asked if anyone here wrote a letter to DEP. Mr. Holden said there is a contradiction here because Manager Furmanchik said the lady at DEP said they do deal with sewage and Mr. Serrian said they do not. Mr. Furmanchik said he was surprised to hear Mr. Serrian say that because we had a complaint filed on us a few weeks ago with regards to sewage and DEP notified us immediately. So, if they did that why did they say that to you. When he mentioned it to her she said yes, they will investigate.

Mr. Serrian said we are going to spend this money and its downstream from where the problem is. Council saw the pictures of his back yard. It is coming down from Village Street. Are there any plans in place for storm drains up on Village Street? Mr. Serrian said he is putting a storm drain in his own backyard, which will cost over \$3,000.

Mr. Furmanchik said this is why he had the public works foreman do a site visit with Mr. Paczek to find the of the problem. Mr. Spinos said we put a catch basin in the alley a few years ago right behind DiLoretto's house. Mr. Furmanchik said we put two in at that time. Mr. Spinos said the issue was where to dump it. Mr. Furmanchik said that's right, it was how do you gather it and discharge it. That is what we were trying to do with what Mr. Paczek presented. Tonight, was the first-time hearing it covers up the outfall.

Mr. Serrian said it is just totally submerged. Mr. Spinos, agreed with what Mr. Gyurik is saying that it would be higher down 28th Street. Mr. Bryan said Mr. Paczek is going to be investigate that.

Mr. Serrian said how many more floods can they go through before something is done. Mr. Green said the problem is Windber Borough does not have standing to bring action against another municipality or a resident outside of Windber Borough.

It has to be affecting residents within the borough that are being harmed. Mr. Furmanchik said it is frustrating and he has had our public works foreman check to see if Paint Township has done anything. They have not done anything at Ramblin Hills or on Fern or Bud Avenues.

We have heard they are having problems with their public works department and he doesn't get that. It's a shame you can't clean out a catch basin. Mr. Pallo asked if we can clean those catch basins out? Mr. Holden said no we can't, it's not our jurisdiction. Mr. Furmanchik said if something happens then it is our dime.

Mr. Serrian read a legal document which said in addition to the Common Enemy Doctorate which Pennsylvania strides to it says water is an enemy to all people and you have a right to protect yourself from that water. The legislation has two standards to make sure a development does not affect stormwater in a harmful way. That the maximum rate of stormwater runoff is not changed after development or manage the direction and velocity of stormwater in a matter that directly protects the health and property from possible injuries. The legislation also allows civil remedies regarding violation to the act. It states that any violation of the act is declared a public nuisance and any injured person, county or municipality can file suit.

Attorney Green said he is aware of that, but the case law out there does not say that it says injured person. Mr. Serrian asked if that meant physical or financial injury. Attorney Green said it can be both. Specifically, the borough is not harmed a borough resident is. Mr. Serrian said his thought is that they are tied into our system. Do we not govern that? Doesn't Windber Area Authority run that system. Attorney Green said that depends on the agreement at the time it was tied into our system.

Mr. Spinos said the Windber Area Authority is their own entity and he believes their meetings take place on Wednesday night. Mr. Serrian said they should really be concerned about this. This is bad. If we can't correct the water issue or tell other municipalities to quit bullying us, who is going to move here and build a business.

Attorney Green said his impression is, most of the water is runoff from Ramblin Hills? Mr. Serrian said yes, and it infiltrates into their faulty sewer system. Attorney Green said that is how DEP could possibility get involved. Mr. Furmanchik said his position is that it is runoff that is causing I & I into the sanitary system that is causing the sanitary system to overflow.

Mr. Spinos said we can't do anything, but you, as residents can. Mr. Serrian asked that Windber Borough also write letters.

Mark Gyurik

Mr. Gyurik said it is getting frustrating and he has attended the Paint Township meetings and that is why he questioned Mr. Paczek about the flow meters. They had approved the flow meters and at the last meeting they said they would be installed in a day or two. He feels they are dragging their feet. He said they could care less they do not care. There is not supervision up there. The meeting here and the township meeting is like night and day.

Mr. Furmanchik said he will follow up with DEP and get the story straight and it is frustrating for all of us. We are trying to do something, but we are not getting any help from the neighbor here.

Council gave suggestions to the residents of going to their representatives, press or social media.

Mr. Pallo asked if it would help him penning a letter. Mr. Bryan said we will collectively write a letter with all our signatures.

Mr. Paczek said the township may have been misguided by him because we genuinely get those flow meters within a week or two and we then got a call saying they were back ordered. As soon as they come in, we will install them.

Correspondence

- 1. Codes Enforcement Officer Report.
- 2. Windber Area Authority Minutes of August 14, 2019.
- 3. Windber Municipal Authorities Report of September 3, 2019.
- 4. PA Municipal Code Alliance Report.
- 5. Minutes from Redevelopment Authorities September 10, 2019 Public Hearing.
- 6. Windber Public Library YTD Treasurer's Report and Expenditure Report.
- 7. Letter from the Commonwealth Financing Authority regarding Flood Mitigation Fund Program.
- 8. Letter from the Pennsylvania Liquor Control Board regarding the transfer of Liquor License to Sheetz Inc.
- 9. Letter from the Somerset County Borough's Association Dinner Meeting which will be held on November 21, 2019 at Rizzo's Restaurant in Windber. Mrs. Gates asked council to please let her know asap as to who would be attending.
- 10. Flyer regarding an event for Somerset and Cambria County Municipalities sponsored by Somerset Trust. Mr. Furmanchik said there are two different times one is from 12:00 to 1:30 p.m. and the second is from 6:00 to 8:00 p.m.

Approval Officer

A motion was made by Mr. Spinos and seconded by Mr. LaMonaca to approve Josh Vranich as a part-time officer on the Windber Borough Police Department Roster. Roll call vote: Mr. Spinos, yes; Mr. LaMonaca, yes; Mr. Bryan, yes; Mr. Holden, yes; Dr. Ledney, yes; Mr. Mash, absent; Mr. Pallo, yes. Motion carried

Approval Payroll

A motion was made by Mr. Spinos and seconded by Dr. Ledney to approve payroll for September 13 and 27, 2019. One absent, Mr. Mash, motion carried.

Approval Bills

A motion was made by Mr. Spinos and seconded by Mr. Holden to approve the bills for September 2019. One absent, Mr. Mash, motion carried.

Cash Bal./

Mrs. Gates said we are in our last quarter of the year and everything will be tightened up.

Treasurer Our budget workshop will be October 22, 2019 at 7:00 p.m.

Council Liaison Reports

Mr. Ledney gave everyone a copy of the schedule for the second grade who will be stopping here at the borough building. If anyone would like to be here the times the classes will be stopping are on the schedule.

Mayor's Report

Mayor Thomas said he was honored to be asked to perform two marriages ceremonies in September.

Mayor Thomas also attended the Somerset County Borough Association dinner. It was held at the Somerset Borough administration office building. Windber Borough will host the next dinner meeting November 21st at Rizzo's Restaurant in Windber. The president of the Pennsylvania State Association of Boroughs will be in attendance. Please let Mrs. Gates know if you are going to attend.

Mayor Thomas participated in a webinar on police management sponsored by PSAB. It was informative and gave insight in dealing with the internal issues of a police department.

Mayor Thomas will be meeting with Mr. Gaye from the School District. He would like to brainstorm on some ideas to celebrate the Windber Area High School being named a Blue-Ribbon School and the Windber Elementary School being named the same two years ago. He would like to explore the possibility of having some type of community celebration, as it is a real honor for both segments of the district to be named Blue Ribbon Schools. Mayor Thomas will keep council informed of the activities.

Manager's Report

2019 Street Paving - Quaker Sales has completed the project, and everything looks outstanding.

412 5th Street CDBG Project - Ongoing with no issues

Flooding Issues Involving Paint Township -As of this writing, there has been no attempt made to correct problems. DEP has contacted me regarding a complaint from a Jackson Avenue resident.

SCI Prisoners - You will see the prisoners doing the annual cutting of the levee bank starting the week of October 7th.

Flood Mitigation Grant - Our grant application, as prepared by EADS, has been denied. The cost for preparing the application was \$1,000. Our EADS representative has informed me that his firm now has a dedicated grant writer on staff and future grant applications, for the Borough, will be at a lesser cost. I suggest that we continue to apply for the Flood Mitigation Grant.

Small Water and Sewer Grant - We have filed application for this grant in the past. Previous attempts were for a sanitary sewer revision in the area of the Windber Medical Center. The process for this grant application has now been opened for the first time this year. Application must be made before December 13th. Council may want to consider applying for a sanitary sewer project in the area of the 2900 block of Jackson Avenue, that has been suffering from sewage issues.

Storm Water Management Projects - Project estimates have been revisited with lengthy consultation involving EADS, our Public Works Foreman and myself. Hopefully we can move forward with projects after EADS presents a more definitive cost breakdown at our October 8th meeting.

Army Corps of Engineers Inspection - There has been no word, from the Army Corp, regarding the September 4th special inspection.

Codes Enforcement Officer - Attorney Green and I have been in discussion concerning a contractual agreement with Anson Bloom. There will be a copy of the tentative agreement in your packet and we will be seeking approval at the October 8th meeting.

Railroad Crossing at 17th Street and Graham Avenue - PennDOT has informed me that the crossing will be permanently repaired by the owner, who is identified as Chuck Erickson, by the middle of October.

Streetlights at Railroad Crossing-The crossing on Somerset Avenue, between 17th and 18th Streets, has long been a safety issue because it is almost impossible to see a train cross at night. The past train derailments have widened our eyes in that perspective. After the most recent incident, Rosebud Mining agreed to have lights installed on both sides of the tracks, in that area. After being told that Rosebud was willing to subsidize the effort with a \$10,000 cap, I began communication with Penelec, to resolve the issue. Penelec's research revealed that there were already two GTE poles on both sides of the crossing. Acting on Rosebud's behalf and the Borough's best interest, I asked if Penelec would be willing to assist in defraying costs, for the common good of safety to pedestrians and motorists. As time passed, I was told that Penelec would run cable to the two GTE poles, in question, and mount light heads at no cost. This will benefit all parties involved and work will begin, soon.

Police Contracts with Scalp Level and Paint Boroughs - The current three-year contracts, with these municipalities, will expire at year's end. I have spoken to both municipalities about yearly increases, and both seem agreeable. The contracts will be formally presented to their respective councils at their monthly meetings in early October. I will have results for you, in time for our budget session on October 22nd.

Christmas Lights - A few Months ago Council approved monies to be taken out of the Capital Improvement account to purchase new Christmas Lights, for downtown. As promised, Dan Hiteshew, through fundraising, has reimbursed the Borough for \$6,045.

Officer Jason Knipple - I have sent a correspondence, on Borough letterhead, to the Union and Mr. Knipple, as formal notice of termination. Mr. Knipple has filed a grievance over his termination. Recently, I, Mayor Thomas and Chief Frear met with the union and Mr. Knipple. The grievance procedure stalled, and we are waiting to hear from the Teamsters for rescheduling.

Old Borough Manager's House - The Windber Municipal Authority will be accepting bids for demolition of the old borough manager's house at Recreation Park.

Muscatello Situation – Regarding the situation that was brought to our attention at a meeting by Joe Muscatello Mr. Furmanchik spoke to S&J Cross Ties and Mr. Muscatello. S&J Cross Ties did everything that they could do. They cut the weeds back and Mr. Muscatello said he will handle any maintenance in that regards in the future.

New Business Prospect – A condition Use Permit Application was filed with the Codes and Zoning Officer with regards to the church on 24th Street and Jackson Avenue. Apparently plans may be to have a bakery along with some business offices there. Once it goes before the planning commission and approved it will come before council for approval.

Solicitor Report

Maffeo – Attorney Green had to go to Argument Court and the good news is it was in Pittsburgh and not in Harrisburg. He had drafted a motion to not have to go to Argument or if he had to go to include him in a special session in Pittsburgh. He expects a decision in 60 to 90 days.

Approval Resignation

A motion was made by Mr. Spinos and seconded by Mr. Pallo to approve the resignation of Jim Spinelli from the Windber Municipal Authority effective September 17, 2019. Remarks: Mr. Spinelli suggested in his resignation letter that he had a vision of putting a pavilion with a stage between the pool fence and the volleyball courts. Mr. Furmanchik said he would speak with Mr. Grohal about it. One absent, Mr. Mash. Motion carried.

Approval Codes Ofc. Agreement

A motion was made by Mr. Spinos and seconded by Mr. Pallo to approve the Agreement for Anson Bloom, Codes Enforcement Officer effective October 1, 2019. One no, Mr.

.

LaMonaca. One absent Mr. Mash. Motion carried.

Approval Scalp Level Contract A motion was made by Mr. Spinos and seconded by Mr. Bryan to approve the Agreement for police services with Scalp Level Borough. One absent, Mr. Mash. Motion carried.

Approval Paint Boro. Contract

A motion was made by Mr. Spinos and seconded by Mr. LaMonaca to approve the Agreement For police services with Paint Borough. One absent, Mr. Mash. Motion carried.

Meeting Date

A Budget Workshop will be held on October 22, 2019 at 7:00 p.m.

Adjourn

Meeting adjourned at 8:40 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted By:

Robin S. Gates

Administrative Assistant